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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE DECEMBER 20, 2021 
 
 

NHL, NHLPA AGREE TO BEGIN HOLIDAY BREAK AFTER TUESDAY’S GAMES, 
RESUME PRACTICES ON DEC. 26, GAME SCHEDULE ON DEC. 27 

 
Remaining Games Scheduled for Dec. 23 Postponed 

 
 

NEW YORK/TORONTO (Dec. 20, 2021) – With no games currently scheduled for Wednesday, 
Dec. 22, because of COVID-related postponements, the National Hockey League and National Hockey 
League Players’ Association have agreed to postpone the five games that remain scheduled on 
Thursday, Dec. 23, in order to begin the collectively-bargained Holiday Break effective with the conclusion 
of games tomorrow night, Dec. 21. 
 
 Under the revised schedule, Dec. 22, Dec. 23, Dec. 24 and Dec. 25 (Christmas Day) shall be off 
days for all purposes -- including travel. 

 
Players will report back to their Clubs on Dec. 26, which shall be used for testing, practice and/or 

travel only. Upon return from the Holiday Break to team facilities, no individual in the team’s Traveling 
Party shall enter the facility (other than for testing purposes) until they have a negative test result. Any 
practice scheduled for Dec. 26 must begin after 2:00 p.m. local time. 

 
The League’s regular-season schedule will resume on Monday, Dec. 27. 
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